                    ARAPAHO MEADOWS HOMEOWNERS

                                         ASSOCIATION

                                                                   P.O. BOX 2043

                                                            Estes Park, CO. 80517

                                        Minutes of Annual Meeting-June 5, 2012

Attended by:    Sharon Grovert, Dan and Julie Kirkpatrick, Teresa Mueller, Wayne Otto, Sherryl Knox, Kathy Snyders, Doug Leviton, Tim Hull, Brad Doggett, Scott Boyatt, Wayne and Mary Brown, Dave and Bonnie Ulfers, and Pam Hull

Proxies submitted by:  Lynn Trumble, Francois Chandou, Connie Bowser, Geraldine Martindale, Randall Huber.

The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. by President Dan Kirkpatrick, in the Hondius Room at the Estes Valley Public Library.   A quorum was met.

Financial Report:

Teresa Mueller presented the report.

-Total current assets as of May 31, 2012:  $17,969.38

-Total income to date: $1,842.05

-Expenses to date: $3,870.50

There is one property overdue on annual dues. 

Outstanding expenses include insurance, weed spraying costs for the common areas and meadow, picnic expenses, administrative supplies (stamps, envelopes, paper, file folders), and year end mailing.

Dan asked if there were any further questions on the 2011 HOA Financial Report; none.

A motion was made by Dave Ulfers to approve the financial report.  Motion seconded by Sherryl Knox.

Old Business:

· Dan asked if there are any questions on the Larson law suit.  No questions.

· The Special Assessment reimbursement checks were mailed out by the Treasurer to all homeowners who paid it (majority of the AMHOA).

New Business:

-Dan thanked Vice President/Treasurer Teresa Mueller and Secretary Sharon Grovert for their time and continuing work as board officers.  He also thanked Wayne Otto for his invaluable help and counsel during the law suit.  He thanked the Hannas for assisting with communications and website construction.

-Dan announced his resignation from the board after serving three terms as its President.  The floor was open for nominations for President.  Maggie Hanna was nominated by Dave Ulfers and Sherryl Knox seconded the motion.  Motion approved; Maggie Hanna is the June 2012 to June 2013 President of the AMHOA.

-Dan announced Board Secretary Sharon Grovert’s resignation after serving two terms.  The floor was open for nominations.  Bonnie Ulfers was nominated by Maggie Hanna and Wayne Brown seconded the motion.  Motion approved; Bonnie Ulfers is the June 2012 to June 2013 Secretary of the AMHOA.

  -A reminder to all homeowners that it is their individual responsibility for mitigation of noxious weeds from their property (mullein, Russian thistle are the main invasive weeds).  When mullein and thistle bloom, and then go to seed, widespread disbursement is made by wind and birds.  Removal of these weeds should ideally be done before the full bloom for maximum reduction.  If you need help in identification of noxious weeds, please feel free to contact Hal & Sharon Grovert at 2365 Arapaho Road. 

-Please be actively involved in preventing pine beetle infestation.  Swingle Lawn and Tree Service has been our provider for pine beetle mitigation. 303-337-6200.  Swingle employees were in the neighborhood on June 5, spraying the pines in the common areas.

-Being able to have lawn statues, sculpture art, etc. around the outside of one’s home was a recent request by a homeowner.  Dan stated that this is not addressed in the covenants and is something an Architectural Committee may want to consider but currently has no authority over.  It is currently left to the discretion of the homeowner.
-Tom Hanna is working on a new website for the AMHOA, using the current one as a base.  Doug Leviton suggested a database section for positive recommendations on roofers, painters, etc.   Everyone at the meeting liked the idea.  For anything to be posted on the new website, please feed it to Tom and he will do the If you have any questions on this, please contact him at epvcdoc@aol.com.

-The First National Bank of Estes Park is changing its name to Bank of Estes Park, effective June 27.  This is where the AMHOA has its account.

-Another reminder while walking your dog in the Arapaho Meadows and Estates neighborhoods to please clean up any feces left by your pet! 

-The mowing of the meadow was not done in 2011 due to a shortage of staff at the McGregor Ranch.  The Board Secretary will check again with the ranch foreman this summer to see if they are able to mow.

-There was a discussion on the hiring of a professional management group for the AMHOA.  As long as homeowners are willing to volunteer for the board, this was the most desirable alternative by the majority at the meeting.

-Annual Picnic:  Tom and Maggie Hanna (332 Ute Lane) have volunteered to have the picnic at their home on Saturday, August 18, and further arrangements will be forthcoming. Volunteers needed to help coordinate this event, please! Contact Bonnie Ulfers, new Board Secretary, who coordinates this annual event, at BonnieB@maops.org
-Tom Hanna inquired if homeowners would like to gather sometime in the winter months, like we do for the annual picnic.  There was general support for this, but February or March was suggested, rather than December, because of the holidays being such a busy time and some neighbors not around.

-Incoming President Maggie Hanna introduced herself and gave out a questionnaire for homeowners to complete and send back to her.  If you weren’t at the meeting and would like a copy of the questionnaire, please contact her.  She can be contacted via email at maggiemhanna@aol.com, home phone 970-480-5041 or cell phone 210-219-1560 (text message to this number, also).

Adjournment: 

Dan closed the meeting and we adjourned at 7 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Grovert

